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MEMO 
 
TO:    Senate Committee on Education and Workforce Development  
 
FROM:   Richard Donovan, Committee Administrator 
 
DATE:   April 9, 2013 
 
RE:    Senate Bill 821 
 

 
Please find below the e-mail text from Mr. Roger Martin in response to questions raised during 
his testimony in favor of Senate Bill 821 on April 4, 2013. 
 
Sen, Mark Hass,  
 
During the Thursday hearing on SB 821, you asked the following question. I have 
sought the advice of our attorney and have the following answer. Thank you for 
scheduling the bill for a work session on Tuesday, April 9. 
 
 Q.  How does SB 821 assure that  a private school will keep the records required under 
ORS 339.370 to 339.400?  
  
A.  SB 821 would not change the fundamental requirement under current law that 
records be kept of discipline or termination of a school employee under ORS 
339.388.   The only potential change is in what records must be kept by a private school 
if the private school opts to proceed to discipline or terminate an employee in 
accordance with its own standards and policies rather than under the existing provisions 
of subsections (3)(4) and (5) of ORS 339.388.  Under either procedural option, the 
private school would be required to keep information sufficient “to give notice to an 
education provider that an applicant engaged in child abuse or sexual conduct [as 
defined in the statute] during the course of the applicant’s employment with the private 
school.”  SB 821. Section 1, (6)(b)(B).  
  



Nor would SB 821 alter any other record keeping requirement under ORS 339.370 to 
339.400.  ORS 339.374 to ORS 339.378 are included in SB 821, but only to conform 
the numbering of these sections to new sections added by SB 821.   
  
Please let me know if you need any further information. Thanks. 
 
Roger Martin, Lobbyist 
Oregon Catholic Conference 
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